

Yesterday evening Formentera's league of associations, the "Consell d'Entitats" (literally, "Council of Entities"), convened its regular gathering at Casal d'Entitats, the group's rendezvous point. Not just the occasion to inform association reps on the projects included in 2016's so-called "participatory budgets", the meeting also served to lay the groundwork for a new set of funding directives in 2017.

Community involvement councillor Sònia Cardona said the current effort was about "taking a step forward with respect to last year's spending" and pointed out that it would be up to the league "to suggest new projects and decide which ones receive funding". Attendants at last night's meeting also decided on a time line for proposals and were briefed on application protocol.

2016 spending

Additionally, the gathering was a chance for attendants to learn about betterment initiatives carried out in 2016. Rafael González, the administration's councillor of infrastructure, held up playground improvements at four local schools and upgrades to children's parks. He also referred to works to make the island's urban centres more accessible.

Tax office councillor Bartomeu Escandell spoke about the Council's 2017 budget, €23,815,000. For the second year in a row, the decision on how to allocate ten per cent, or €325,000, of the administration's budget will fall to the Consell d'Entitats. That money represents a €75K increase on 2016's figure (€250K).